GRAYLANDS GRADUATES 50th REUNION

A memorable Graylands Teachers College 50th Reunion for the 1962 graduates was celebrated on 2 December 2012 at the Rossmoyne residence of John Reid and wife Monica (a 1961 Graylands Graduate). The gathering of some 80 graduates and partners many of whom had come from far and wide included Kaye Hipper, who had travelled from Vancouver, Canada, for the occasion. It was a meeting of colleagues who held a special affinity with each other forged over their time at Graylands. It was difficult to imagine that half a century had elapsed, particularly when the photograph taken later in the afternoon revealed an appearance of such vitality. What became evident from the many interesting discussions was the accumulation of wisdom that had been acquired by experiences in teaching and other walks of like.

A generous welcome was made by John Reid, as the 1962 Student President, who in good humour called upon a few ‘volunteers’ to demonstrate characteristics of staff, central to the College experience. The ‘skits’ were led by the ever energetic and colourful Barry Hancock, who captured the historic atmosphere, by depicting the role of Principal Bill Halliday and making references to Deputy Bob Biggins. The guidance to the woman students given by Women’s Warden Edith Westhovan, was recalled by June Dawson, who also cited Nobis editorial writings from Les Hammill about the spirit of service engendered at Graylands. Lorraine Morley further painted the picture including her recall that Miss Westhovan had advised the girls that modesty meant that they should not ‘show their heels’. Bill Powell, a musician in his right, revived recollections of Harry ‘Jazbo’ Jenkins and led a rendition of Non NobisSolum. Memories of Art and Craft specialist Bryant McDiven were conveyed by David Jones who appreciatively recounted how his rise to a Chair at Curtin University could be traced to his Graylands’ training.
Colin ‘Sports’ Humphry, the versatile athlete, portrayed the ‘larger than life’ Ross Bromilow. The serious faced Alf Bolas, as the dedicated football coach, was remembered. Some of the leading footballers of the day (who like Darell Cockram and Ken McCamish often doubled as basketballers), were in attendance represented by fairest and best Marty Butcher. Softball was important and at the same time it was realised that it was the women’s netball and hockey teams that competed in the top metropolitan competitions. Keeping with maiden names Wendy Kirby was one of the prominent hockey players with Val Lovell a leading netballer. Pam Irvine’s presence was reminder of College tennis. Ultimately it was suggested that many of the attributes displayed by Graylands’ sporting teams may have been a factor in the West Coast Eagles adopting blue and gold colours.

A key feature was a number of display boards organised by Wendy Kirby and John Reid. On display were youthful 1961 and 1962 group photographs. In addition social occasions were captured, as were reminders of the Reunion gatherings in 1992 at Subiaco and 2002 at Leederville. There were copies of the Assembly Song Book as well as the 1961 and 1962 editions of Nobis. On display, by courtesy of Alumni from the archives, was a Graylands flag and a women’s College blazer. 
Before the afternoon proceedings were concluded, Harry Phillips, on behalf of those in attendance, plus absent friends, moved a vote of thanks to both John and Monica for making their beautiful home available for the occasion. Moreover, the contribution of committee members namely Robin Meharry, Deb Gamble, Val Lovell, as well as Eleanor Makin and Barb Lees was highlighted. The assistance of Edith Cowan Alumni was also recorded with appreciation. With some optimism there was even speculation of another reunion in five years time. 
